NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN 

OLIN CORPORATION SITE

51 EAMES STREET, WILMINGTON, MA

RTN: 3-0471

A Phase III Detailed Evaluation of Remedial Alternatives (Remedial Action Plan) (310 CMR 40.0861) has been developed for a portion of this site, pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.1406). This disposal site was classified as Tier 1, on July 14, 1993, and was granted a Waste Site Cleanup Permit on May 18, 1994. The Site was designated as a Public Involvement Plan Site, in accordance with M.G.L. c.21E, on October 8, 2002. 

The Remedial Action Plan presents an evaluation of the feasibility of remedial alternatives, to address groundwater contamination in the portion of the Site referred to as the Maple Meadow Brook Aquifer (MMBA) Study Area, and proposes a Water Management Plan (WMP) to protect the Public Water Supply. The WMP would include the seasonal reduction of pumping rates, and the use of an alternative water supply, under some conditions. The Remedial Action Plan also proposes further investigation of the feasibility of source control alternatives, to reduce concentrations of contaminants at depth in the aquifer. 

The Remedial Action Plan Report, dated December 2, 2002, is available for review at the Wilmington Public Library, 175 Middlesex Avenue, Wilmington, Massachusetts (open Monday through Thursday, 9:00am-9:00pm, and Friday and Saturday 9:00am-5:00pm). The Report may also be reviewed, by appointment, at the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, Northeast Regional Office, 205A Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA 01887. A copy of the Report has been provided to the Wilmington Board of Health. 

 Comments regarding the Remedial Action Plan should be submitted in writing, on, or before Friday February 14, 2003, to Steve Morrow, Olin Corporation, P.O. Box 248, 1186 Lower River Road, NW, Charleston, TN 37310-0248. 

For more information regarding this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Steve Morrow at (423) 336-4000 or

(800) 295-6141, at the address listed above. 

